
CLEVE AREA SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

 

TERM 4 2018  
 
WEEK 1 
Tuesday 16th to Friday 19th  
October - V-Tech course  
Tuesday 16th October and 
Wednesday 17th October - TAFE 
SA Sims Farm Header Operations 
Thursday 18th October - 
SAPSASA trials for Cricket &  
Tennis 
 
WEEK 2 
Friday 26th October - World 
Teacherôs Day 
Friday 26th October - Year 8/9 
Basketball 
 
WEEK 3 
Monday 29th October to Friday 
2nd November - Year 7 Adelaide 
Camp 
Friday 2nd November - Music 
Count Us In 
 
WEEK 4 
Friday 9th November - SRC Loud 
Shirt Day 
 
WEEK 5 
Monday 12th to Wednesday 14th 
November - Year 5 Errappa Camp 
 
WEEK 6 
Monday 19th November to Friday 
23rd November - SAPSASA  
Cricket & Tennis 

 17th October, 2018  Term 4 Week  1  

Phone:     8628 2104             

Fax:          8628 2511 

Address:  Second St, Cleve 5640  

Email:    dl.0753_info@schools.sa.edu.au  

Community Notices  deadline:  

 11am Tuesdays  

fiona.evans660@schools.sa.edu.au   

 

e 
 

  Vale Greg Treloar  

On behalf of the staff, students and parents of  
Cleve Area School, I want to offer sincere condolences 
to Jocelyn Wickstein and her family on the passing of 

Greg James Treloar on Wednesday 19th September.  

Greg was a member of the teaching staff of our school 
and worked not only as a teacher but also as a leader in 
the areas of Learning Technologies, Technical Studies 

and Computing.  

Greg was a highly skilled teacher who worked extremely 
hard to meet the needs of all his students and provided 

ongoing support to staff, especially in the area of 

Information and Communications Technology. 

 He was responsible for the Time Table, Assessment 
and Reporting and the development of computing 

infrastructure and digital technologies for  

Cleve Area School.  

Greg was also the energy behind the Cleve Pedal Prix 
team for many years. Over his teaching career Greg 
had a significant positive impact and influence on the 

lives of thousands of students.  

Greg will be missed by all of us. 

e 
 
 

 
Principals report on page 2.  

Caring, Respect, Enthusiasm for Learning, Working together 

A copy of this brochure is available for you to download or print off at: 
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/bushfire-and-your-childs-school-or-preschool-brochure.pdf 

https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/sites/g/files/net691/f/bushfire-and-your-childs-school-or-preschool-brochure.pdf


Hello Everyone  
Welcome to Term 4. 
I trust the students and staff have had a restful term break and are all ready to take on the challenges that term four has to offer. This will be a 9 week term 
and a very busy one. Please have a look at the planner and we hope you can join us for the main activities such as the Presentation Morning. 

 

Year 12 exams  
Our Year 12 students will commence final exams and assessments in a few weeks and the official last day of formal lessons for our year 12 students will be 
Friday Nov 2nd. I have spoken with the Year 12 class and reminded them that we do not and will not support a ñMuck-Up Dayò. We will have a breakfast for 
our year 12 students on their last day and then expect normal, positive behaviour from all students.   On behalf of the school community we wish our senior 

students all the best for their future as they venture into this very busy period of the year. 

Harvest Leave  
A number of students have approached me about harvest leave.  At Cleve we support students gaining experience in the world of work and thus will look at 
every request for exemption from school in a positive manner. However, before signing off on any form of student leave from school for senior students, we 
will be requesting that all assignments and assessment pieces will have to be completed before leaving school for temporary work. We believe that it is 
important that all school work is finished in an appropriate and satisfactory manner. I will be checking with all teachers before signing the exemption forms. We 
want every student to be successful at school. This means that the school work needs to be completed in a careful and diligent manner to óCô grade level or 

better. If you have any questions or would like any further information please contact me at the school. 

Governing Council Meeting  
The next meeting of the School Governing Council is on Tuesday 30th October at 5.30pm in the staffroom.  As parents you are most welcome to attend as 
observers. If you have any issues, feedback or suggestions please contact the Chairperson Deb Taheny, Mignon Dunn, myself or any member of the School 

Governing Council. 

Planning for 2019  

Our planning continues for 2019 and we need to have accurate enrolment numbers.  Please 
inform us of any changes to your circumstances regarding your children attending our school.  
This will help us with our staffing requirements and class group placements. 
Thank you 
Ray Marino 
 
 

DEPUTY NEWS  
Welcome back to all families and students. We hope youôve had a restful break as term 4 is gearing up to be another busy term for the primary school with 
Jump Rope for Heart, final Primary Assembly, Remembrance Day, Accelerated Reader event, Music Count us in, SAPSASA cricket and tennis, Year 5 and 7 
camps, transition, Presentation Morning, end of year Christmas performance and Swimming Lessons. We hope everyone is feeling reenergised from the 
holidays and motivated to continue to develop their learning with so many extra curricular activities planned. 
 

Music Count Us In  
Music Count us In began in 2007 and is now one of Australiaôs largest music events in schools. We will once again be participating this year. We will be joining 
the rest of the country, singing the same song, on the same day, at the same time. This year the song we will sing is called ñOne Songô and was written by 
students for students under the guidance and direction of John Foreman. Bronwyn Smith is coordinating this event to take place on November 1st. More 
information will be sent home closer to the event.  
Staff are aware that our commitment to so many events in this final term does bring some stress on workloads of not only 
staff and students, but parents often find this a stressful time as well. We are scheduled to present a Christmas end of year 
performance this year. Staff are currently discussing ways we can lessen the impact of this event on all involved, a decision 
about the structure of this years end of year performance will be announced in the next school newsletter. 
 

Staff Changes  
Lynn Kwaterski is currently on leave and we are grateful to Kate Peglidis for changing roles this term to take on Lynnôs intervention programs  (Mini Lit and 
Multi Lit). We thank Trudi Herde for extending her work days to cover Lynn and Kateôs classroom support. We congratulate all staff and students for their 
flexibility in managing these changes with ease.  
 

Sunsafe  
A reminder to all families that students are required to wear broad brim hats during break times this term to protect themselves from over exposure to harmful 
UV rays. We recommend the broad brim hats available from our uniform shop as they come in a variety of sizes to fit well. They are available from the school 
on  Hats that are sold as óone size fits allô donôt necessarily stay secure on students heads during physical activity. Therefore, if your child is requiring a new 
hat, please consider purchasing hats that are available in a variety of sizes. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindy Transition  
Next week we welcome 22 pre-school students who will be attending the first day of their transition to school. We warmly welcome them and their families to 
our school community and look forward to meeting them next Wednesday morning. 
 

Can you Help?  

We are requiring private board for both 
male and female students for 2019.  

 If you are interested in providing this  
service, please contact the school for 

more information.   

Bucket Hats $8  Surf Hats $8.50  



CLEVE & DISTRICTS  

BASKETBALL ASSOCIATION  
 

STARTS THURSDAY 18th October 
Junior Girls:  4:45pm 
Junior Boys: 5:45pm 

Seniors:  6:00pm  

Good Luck Year 12¬s 

During the September holidays, a small group of year 12 students attended Exam Preparation courses at the Adelaide 
Tuition Centre. Pictured are Olivia Dunn, Lauren Simes and Annie Burton after one of their seminars. Best wishes to all 
Year 12ôs with their final years of school and upcoming exams. 

 

Class requests for 2019  
After considerable discussions, Primary Staff have decided on class structures for next year. Due to unbalanced numbers 
in a number of year levels eg. 15 year 4ôs, 19  year 6ôs and 30 year 1ôs composite classes continue to best meet the 
needs of our students academically and socially.   
In 2019 the classes will be; R/1,   R/1,   1/2,   2/3,   3/4,   4/5,   6/7 and 6/7. 
 
It is the time of the year when we begin to consider our class configurations for next year. Parents often have requests 
regarding a particular friend they wish their child to be placed with, or have a preference about a certain class structure, 
so whilst we canôt accommodate every request, we do listen to what you would like for your child. 
 
We will consider all parent requests in our process but of course we canôt always guarantee this. Once classes have been set for 2019, they will not be 
changed, as it is a very complicated process. Please take the time to fill in the tear-off slip and return it to Natasha Agars, by the end of Week 4.  
Please note: We do not consider requests for classroom teachers, as placement of teachers does not occur until all positions are filled for 2019. 
Natasha Agars 
Deputy Principal 
ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé  
 
Attention: Natasha Agars  
 
Childs Name:____________________________________________ Year Level in 2019:_______  
 
Childs Name:____________________________________________ Year Level in 2019:_______  
 
Childs Name :____________________________________________Year Level in 2019:_______  
 
Childs Name:____________________________________________ Year Level in 2019:_______  
 
My childôs friendship group in his/her own year level and above/below eg. If in reception, consider year 1 peers they may wish to 
be placed with.  
 
Child 1:___________________________________________________________________  
 
Child 2:___________________________________________________________________  
 
Child 3 :__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Child 4:__________________________________________________________________  
 
Class Level request (for example 3/4 or 4/5 if a child is in Year 4):  
 
Child 1:___________________________________________________________________  
 
Child 2:___________________________________________________________________  
 
Child 3:___________________________________________________________________  
 
Child 4:___________________________________________________________________  
 
 
Any information that you would like us to consider:  
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 





 




